December 23, 2014

Jamal Smith

State of South Carolina
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, SC 29201

Dear Mr. Smith,

in response to your letter of December 11, 2014 my telephone number is 704-577-8998. Thank you for
responding. | called twice but your mailbox was full.

I am really concerned about my correspondence with the Governor. | am concerned that my daughter
may lose her car because of the horrible conditions of a title loan in South Carolina. North Carolina
banned this type of lending years ago. It preys on the less fortunate of us and costs them thousands of
dollars they can’t pOssibly afford. Most of the time a couple of hundred dollars will tide them over but
these people really take advantage of them when they are unsure of how to handle a situation.

Thank you for any help you may give my daughter.
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